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ST KATHARINE’S 
C of E 

PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Friendship, Effort, Respect, 

& Honesty 
Friday 22nd March 2024 

NEWSLETTER No: 13 

Our Value This Term Is… 

Compassion 

 
Dear Parents, 
It’s been super busy for the last couple of weeks. I    
do wonder sometimes how we manage to fit 
everything in; schools are busy places and the last 
fortnight has been no exception.  
Sycamore Class took part in the local school Tag 
Rugby tournament on Marlborough Common last 
week. They did exceptionally well and as always 
played with great sports-person-ship. We are 
extremely grateful to Tom Swift, Chris Coates and 
Will Howell who gave up their Friday evenings to 
run a rugby club after school, to support the 
preparation for this event. We have a PE document 
that outlines what we aim for PE to be like at St 
Katharines. It begins with this quote by Jeremy 
Frisch:  
 
‘Do not be alarmed, you may hear loud noises, shrieks, 
shouts and squeals. You may see big smiles, sweaty hair 
and red faces. Side effects include: good mood, strong 
heart and muscles, better grades and quality sleep…’ 
 
If you had watched the children as they took part 
in this club the above quote would have summed it 
up perfectly! 
The arts have had centre stage this week. On 
Wednesday we had a whole school assembly led by 
the group ‘Ultimate Tuition’. This music roadshow 
has a focus on introducing children to the 
instruments that feature in most modern music: 
the drum kit, bass, electric and acoustic guitar. The 
group introduced us to the idea of body percussion 
and how simple clapping rhythms, set to music can 

have incredible musical effects. Chestnut class then 
had an hour-long workshop, exploring the 
instruments and musical ideas in greater depth. It 
was great to have live music in school.  
Last night our drama club performed their slightly 
spooky murder mystery play to a small audience of 
parents. They have been working on this over a 
period of weeks with Lizzie (Tall Tales) who runs 
the club. They developed the play themselves using 
improvisation techniques. The performance was 
immersive; with cast involving the audience at 
points in the performance. It was lovely to see the 
children have such ownership of their work and to 
see them having so much fun at the same time. 
Our busy week ended with another performance, 
this time by the choir. Again, they have been 
building towards this over a period of weeks and 
today parents were invited in to share their work. I 
can confirm it was a real treat and a wonderful way 
to start the day. Thank you to all parents who have 
taken the time out of their busy days to pop in and 
share those performances with their children. They 
love having you there! 
I can’t quite believe that we have only four days of 
term left. We are looking forward to seeing you all 
at 9:30am on Thursday morning to share our 
Easter Service with you. The PTA would like to 
invite parents back to school after the event for 
tea, coffee and hot cross buns and for you to enjoy 
the Easter Bonnet Parade. Keep those fingers 
crossed for some fine weather! 

Niki Jones  
Principal  

‘From little acorns, great oaks grow’ 
 
 

 
 
 
Earth Hour - Saturday 23rd March, 8:30-9:30pm 
During out Eco Council meeting and as part of our 
ongoing commitment to environmental awareness 
we would like to inform you about an exciting 
event called Earth Hour which will be taking place 
on Saturday 23rd March, from 8:30pm to 9:30pm.  
If this is too late, please do it earlier in the evening.  
Eco Council members have also presented this 
information to each class. 
Earth Hour is a global movement where 
individuals, communities, and organisations switch 
off their non-essential lights for one hour to show 
our support for the planet and our desire to 
protect our environment. 
We would like to encourage all families to 
participate in Earth Hour this year.  By turning off 



2 
 

your lights for just one hour, you can make a 
significant impact on energy conservation and 
reduce carbon emissions.  
During Earth Hour, we suggest creating a cosy 
atmosphere by lighting candles. This is a fantastic 
opportunity for families to spend quality time 
together.  You can engage in activities such as 
reading a book, telling stories, or even singing 
songs.  This uninterrupted hour can be used for 
talking, reflecting, and appreciating the world 
around us.Furthermore, we would like to 
encourage you to take advantage of the starry 
night sky.  Spend some time outside, weather 
permitting, and look at the stars.  
To capture this special moment, we would like to 
invite you to take photos and email them to the 
school, for the attention of Mrs. Ellaby.  We would 
love to compile a collection of the experiences 
shared by our school community during Earth 
Hour. 
Thank you for your support and the Eco Council 
look forward to displaying the photos in school. 
  
Parent Evenings 
We have had quite a few requests for parents’ 
evening appointments outside of the times we 
have planned for. Please understand that the 
calendar gets extremely busy. Teaching staff have a 
wide range of commitments outside of their 
designated teaching time involving meetings and 
training alongside their everyday planning, 
preparation and assessment. It can be very difficult 
to accommodate individual requests for face-to-
face meetings and if we are not careful the parent 
evening window can stretch on for weeks. We 
work extremely hard to ensure that important 
dates such as this, where parents need as much 
advance warning as possible, are in your diary at 
the beginning of the school year. All of the parents 
evening dates for 23-24 were sent out in the Key 
Dates Planner in July last year.  
We strive to be a school that listens and responds. 
If you have concerns, please know that we will 
always arrange meetings with you to address 
them. Parents’ evenings are a chance to update 
you on progress, share successes and keep you 
informed; please do your best to book 
appointments in the time we have allowed for 
that. Thank you for your help with this. 
The final parents’ evenings of the school year (after 
those taking place next week) will be on 9th and 
11th July from 3:30 – 5:00. This parents’ evening 
will come after end of year reports have been sent 
out. We run this evening as an optional parents 
evening with the primary aim of parents having the 

opportunity to talk through any issues having 
received that report. 
 
Scootability 
Unfortunately, the Scootability sessions that were 
scheduled to take place on 12th March had to be 
cancelled due to inclement weather.  
We are happy to report that we have rescheduled 
this event and it is now in the diary on Wednesday 
1st May.  If you had signed your child up to take 
part, we will be in touch. 

 
Lego Exhibition and Fundraiser  
We enter a year 6 team in a Lego Robotics 
competition each year and would very much like 
them to go to the competition next year with the 
latest Lego Robot. In support of next year’s team, 
we are hoping to raise a bit of money towards 
buying the robot. We are holding a Lego Exhibition 
in the school hall on Friday 26th April. There will be 
a prize for each class. So as not to limit creativity, 
we are asking children to create ‘something’ out of 
Lego that can be displayed within the space of an  
 A4 piece of paper. We are asking that each exhibit 
has a title or short description to go with it and 
that these are Lego creations built from scratch 
and not something made from a Lego Kit. We are 
also asking for a whole school bake so that those 
that attend the exhibition can also enjoy a cake! All 
baked items will be warmly welcome. If people 
would like to follow the Lego theme into their 
cooking, please feel free! The Exhibition and cake 
sale will be in the school hall all afternoon, from 
2:00pm onwards. Parents, grandparents, aunts and 
uncles can come at any time from 2:00pm to enjoy 
the Children’s creations. There will be a voluntary 
donation on the door in support of our goal to buy 
the newest Lego Robot. We have a target to reach 
of £500 that the children, with the support of the 
PTA, are working towards. 
 
Road Update 
We had what we hope will turn out to be a 
significant meeting at school this week involving, 
myself, our governors, our school business 
manager, Excalibur head of estates, the council and 
Ramsbury Estates. I share your frustration with the 
lack of progress towards resolving the issues with 
potholes and road drainage. It has been a laborious 
18months – 2 years, involving many emails, phone 
calls and conversations and meetings and not a few 
broken promises. We are hopeful that we have 
reached a solution that involves a proper 
sustainable patching of the worst section of road 
(near the carpark) and a drainage solution that will 
ensure that the newer road surface will remain 
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intact irrespective of the weather. I do not have a 
date for you yet, but we hope to see that achieved 
in the next couple of months.  
When I have more news, I will share it with you. 
 
Slight Change to Head Injury Reporting 
We have made a slight change to our processes for 
reporting head injuries. We will send home a letter 
explaining what to look out for in terms of 
concussion, a red wrist band and we will follow up 
with a phone call. We will no longer provide a copy 
of the accident report. If you wish to see that brief 
report, please request a copy. 
 
Celebration Worship Dates – Term 5 
There will be no class assemblies in Term 5. It is a 
busy term for supporting our children’s readiness 
for some milestone assessments. As such our 
Celebration Worships on a Friday will be focussed 
solely on celebrating Purple Learners and our 
school Values – gems and hearts, in other words! 
 
Please see the dates below so that you can join us 
if you are able: 
 

• Friday 19th April – no Celebration Worship 

• Friday 26th April – no Celebration Worship 

• Friday 3rd May – sharing our achievements 
from out of school  

• Friday 10th May – gems and hearts 

• Friday 17th May – gems and hearts 

• Friday 24th May – gems and hearts 
 

Red Nose Day – March 15th 

We are happy to report that as a school we raised 
an amazing £97 for Comic Relief on 15th March.  It 
was a delight to see so much red around the 
school!  As always, thank you for your generosity.  
 
Message from the Church 
LENT Services at St Katharine’s are as follows: 
  

• Palm Sunday: 24 March - 11 am, Lay-led 
Morning Prayer 

• Maundy Thursday: 28 March – 
7.30pm, Holy Communion 

• Good Friday: 29 March – 2pm, An Hour At 
The Cross 

• Easter Sunday: 30 March – 11am, service 
with Holy Communion 

 
Collection Arrangements 
There are obviously occasions when parents 
arrange for a different person to collect their 
child/ren from school.  It is fine to send in an email 
to notify the school if it is before the actual day or 

during the morning of the day.  However, if you are 
letting us know in the afternoon of the day it is 
occurring, please can we ask that you call and 
notify us by phone or leave an answerphone 
message rather than an email.  You will be aware 
that there is not always someone working in the 
office in the afternoons, but answerphone 
messages are always listened to.  Many thanks. 

 

Messages from the PTA 

Easter Celebrations Reminder 
Easter will be celebrated at St Katharine’s on the 
last day of term 28th March. 
After the Easter Service in Church we would like to 
invite all Children to participate (if they wish) in an 
Easter Bonnet Parade!! There will be an Easter Egg 
as a prize for the most creative bonnets!! There 
will be one prize for Hazel and Oak (KS1) and 
another for Chestnut and Sycamore (KS2)Hopefully 
we have given everyone enough time to create a 
beautiful Easter Bonnet!!! 
Entry will be £1 and proceeds will go to “Friends of 
St Katharines School” 
After the service and parade we would like to 
invite all grown-ups back to school for a hot drink 
and a hot cross bun!! 
During the afternoon the PTA will be putting on an 
Easter Trail event for all of the children to 
participate in and on completion your 
child/children will receive an Easter gift from the 
PTA to go home with and to say Happy Easter! 
We really hope the children enjoy these plans and 
we are very much looking forward to the Easter 
Bonnet creations! 
 
Please let us know if you have any questions! 
Thank you for your support! 

 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

March  
Friday 22nd  Oak, Chestnut and Sycamore 

Classes - Sharing our learning 
afternoon – parents invited in 

from 2.30pm until 3.15pm 

No celebration worship this week 

Mobile Library visiting  

Choir Performance – 8:45am  
For the parents of choir children 

Monday 25th  Parents Evening 2  
(Oak, Chestnut and Sycamore)  

3.40pm-5.30pm 
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Tuesday 26th  Year 3/4 Cricket at St. Katharine’s 
School (small group) 

Wednesday 27th  Parents Evening 2 whole school 
3.40pm-7pm 

Hazel Class forest school pm 
Extra Session with Mrs Arnold 

Thursday 28th  Easter Service in Church 
9.30am 

Easter trail, Bonnet Competition 
and Cake Sale 
2pm-3.30pm 

Last Day of Term 4 

April 
Monday 15th  First day of Term 5 

Sycamore Class First Swimming 
Session at Marlborough Leisure 

Centre 

Wednesday 17th  Year 4 Braeside Parent Meeting 
2.30pm – 3.15pm 

Friday 19th  Oxenwood visiting Chestnut Class 
at St. Katharine’s (AM) 

Anglo-Saxon Day  

Mobile Library visiting 

KS2 Maypole After School Club 
starts today  

(6 weeks) 

Wednesday 24th  Hazel Class ONLY Sharing our 
learning afternoon – parents 
invited in from 2.30pm until 

3.15pm  

Friday 26th  Lego Exhibition 
School Hall from 2:00pm 

May 
Wednesday 1st Rescheduled date for Scootability 

Years 1-6 
(if your child is booked on)  

(details to follow) 

Friday 3rd  KS1 Quad Kids at Marlborough 
College  

(details to follow) 

Monday 6th  May Day Holiday 
School Closed 

Wednesday 8th Hazel Class trip to Sir Harold 
Hillier Gardens in Romsey 

Monday 13th – 
Thurs 16th  

Key Stage 2 SATs week  

Monday 13th – 
17th  

KS2 SATS Week 

Friday 17th  Mobile Library visiting 

Monday 20th  Year 6 pre-residential parents 
meeting 2.30pm 

Thursday 23rd  Year 3/4 Athletics at Burbage 
School 

(details to follow) 

Wednesday 22nd 
– Friday 24th  

Year 4 Residential at Braeside 

Friday 24th  Walk Safe Sessions 
Years 1,3 and 6 

Last Day of Term 5 

 
Please also refer to the Key Dates Planner V2 that 
includes all the dates that we know of for the 
remainder of the academic year 2023/24 (at this 
point). 
Our aim is that we give you advance warning and 
enable you to plan well ahead for some of the main 
events in the year. As events come into the school 
diary they will be added to the dates sections of 
the Newsletter and to Key Dates Planner V3 which 
are resent at the beginning of 5. 
Key Dates Planner V3 will be with you at the 
beginning of Term 5. 
 
TD Days  
There are no remaining TD days this academic 
year. 
Please Note  
We will close at 1:15pm on Wednesday 24th July 
2024. 
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 Other things you might want to 

know… 
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